
GOVERNING BODY OF GRASMERE CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(3) of the Education and 
Inspections Act 2006 that The Governing Body of Grasmere CE School 
intends to make a prescribed alteration to Grasmere Church of England 
Voluntary Aided Primary School, Stock Lane, Grasmere, Cumbria LA22 
9SJ from 1 September 2010.  

The Governing Body of Grasmere CE School would like to provide 
maintained nursery education at the school for pupils aged 3 and 4. The 
effect of the proposal will be to change the age range of the school from 
4–11 to 3–11.  

The proposed alteration will make provision for 0 full time nursery pupils 
and 8 part time nursery pupils. 

The current capacity of the school is 56 and the proposed capacity will be 
56. The current admission number for the school is 8 and the proposed 
admission number will be 8.  

The governing body will implement the proposal.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the 
complete proposal can be obtained from: Mike Tuer, School Organisation 
Project Team, 18 Portland Square, Carlisle, CA1 1PE (Tel. 01228 226038) 
(miketuer@cumbriacc.gov.uk) or online at 
www.cumbriacc.gov.uk/childrensservices/school-organisation. 

Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal i.e. by 25 
June 2010, any person may object to or make comments on the proposal 
by sending them to County Manager- School Organisation, Cumbria 
County Council, 18, Portland Square, Carlisle, CA1 1PE. . 

 

Signed: Cameron Butland 

On behalf of the Governing Body 

Publication Date: 14 May 2010 

Explanatory Notes 

1. The Governors of Grasmere School are proposing to make a 
prescribed alteration to the school by extending the age range to allow 
the provision of nursery education.  

2. The nursery will be accommodated in the existing school buildings and 
will provide for up to 8 places. The nursery would operate flexibly each 
day (Monday to Friday) during term time. Each session will usually last 
3 hours. Parents will be allowed to access, free of charge, up to 15 
hours each week (5 three hour sessions). 

3. Admission to the nursery will be in accordance with the school’s 
published policy on nursery admissions. 

4. Admission to the nursery does not guarantee a place in the first year 
infant group i.e. the reception group. The Governor’s admissions policy 
as amended from time to time will apply for admission to the reception 
group to which up to 8 pupils will be admitted in September 2010. That 
is also the number that it is anticipated will be available in the other 
year groups.  


